
      

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ensenada Silent Ministry (ESM) 

 
     Besides being hands-on in 

fixing unexpected problems at 

ESM, Luke Everett has been 

instrumental in getting groups 

involved at the Deaf men’s 

home in order to begin our 

remodeling process.  

     With your faithful support and 

alongside volunteer church 

groups, we were able to 

purchase a new stove, a new 

water reservoir, and new wood 

to fix the back porch and stairs up 

to the second floor.  

     Pastor Carlos, his sister, Vania 

Suarez, and two other Deaf men 

from the house are continuing their 

college studies to become 

teachers in order to work in the 

public school system, giving future 

Deaf students full access to the 

education they deserve and a 

better quality of life overall.  

 

Angels of Love Newsletter 

     We hope this newsletter finds you well, and that in any 

circumstance you may be facing, you are reminded of the power of 

our resurrected Lord Jesus, who dwells within us, to carry you through 

the valleys of life. I am happy to announce that the transition of 

paperwork to the new board members was successful, and we are 

greatly thankful to Robert Ordway for overseeing the transition and 

for his 22 years of service with AOL, Inc. At our next meeting, we will 

be adding Erin Thompson, former staff member of RSM, to our board. 

We are excited to have her invaluable insight and perspective as we 

continue to expand our reach in blessing the Deaf community in 

every aspect of life. This all could not be possible without our faithful 

friends, family and supporters like you, who are the backbone of this 

ministry! Here are the latest ministry developments: 

Dear friends of Angels of Love, Inc. (AOL), 

 

Reaching & 

Empowering the 

Deaf in Mexico 

& Beyond 

RHCCC (left) bought ESM a new stove and worked on the 

backyard & porch, which Big Valley Grace Community Church 

(right) continued working on. We are very grateful for their 

willingness to serve! To see our current needs for ESM visit our 

website at www.wbfglobal.org/ensenada-silent-ministry 

 

Pastor Carlos teaching at 

Horizonte church in 

Ensenada 
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PRAISE REPORT! 

 

Two local Deaf organizations 

scored a big win recently in 

creating equal access to 

education for the Deaf in 

Ensenada. They convinced a 

public school to open up two 

of their classrooms and hire two 

Deaf teachers (Vania Suarez is 

one of the teachers) for Deaf 

students in the city (1st to 6th 

grade). Pray for these 

organizations as they are on 

the frontlines in fighting for Deaf 
rights in Ensenada!  
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We are thankful for Luke 

Everett, who installed the new 

water tank at ESM, leading the 

way by example in doing the 

little things with love. 

LOCAL DEAF NEWS 

 

http://www.wbfglobal.org/ensenada-silent-ministry


 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     As director of Casa Maravillas (the Deaf women’s housing ministry), 

Frances Vázquez is carrying the brunt of the day-to-day activities in the 

home, and is also volunteering to help our local Deaf association in 

driving Deaf children to school and back. She is now caring for and 

mentoring our first two Deaf women, Celeste and Karen, who are 

currently living at Casa Maravillas. Celeste (16) & Karen (17) are from 

towns south of Ensenada, and are both in school. Karen is in college 

studying to be a teacher, and practicing as a TA in a kindergarten, while 

Celeste is continuing her middle school studies. We want to train up 

strong, independent, Spirit-led, Deaf women by providing opportunities 

to continue their education, to have access to jobs with livable wages, 

and to grow spiritually within a Christian community at our local church.  

 

Pray for the Deaf in Ensenada, Mexico. 

Word Became Flesh Global (WBFG) 

 

     One of the challenges of 

receiving more Deaf women at 

our housing ministry is the hike in 

expenses we experience. We are 

extremely thankful for our current 

givers, and we want to 

encourage those who are 

considering in partnering with us 

financially. Our goal and 

challenge is to raise an extra $500 

dollars a month for Casa 

Maravillas. In order to do that, we 

are asking for 20 individuals to 

commit to $25 dollars a month to 

Final thoughts… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 MAILING ADDRESS 

Angels of Love, Inc.  

P.O. Box 406 

Tecate, CA 91980 

WE WILL NO LONGER BE 

USING OUR OLD PO BOX, 

PLEASE SWITCH YOUR 

AUTOMATIC DONATIONS 

TO THE NEW PO BOX 

ABOVE 

E-MAIL: 

wordbecamefleshglobal@ 

gmail.com 

WEB SITE: 

www.wbfglobal.org 

 

partner with us as we minister and 

provide for the Deaf women in our 

home to have a better future and to 

grow spiritually in all things. 

     We are excited and expectantly 

looking to the future in how God is 

going to use us (missionaries and 

partners) to have an impact on one 

of the most unreached people groups 

in the world. But first, let’s learn to do 

the little things with love, and as we 

go, we pray His Kingdom come into 

our lives so we can carry His presence 

into everybody else’s lives. 
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“Ministry is simply 

loving the person in 

front of you. It's about 

stopping for the one 

and being the very 

fragrance of Jesus to a 

lost and dying world.” 

-Heidi Baker 
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Frances & Celeste  

 

HOW TO GIVE 

 By check: Make all checks out to ANGELS OF LOVE, INC. If desired, specify in the memo where 

it should go (Men’s House or Women’s House), who it should go to (Carlos Suarez, Frances 

Vázquez or Lucas Everett), or leave blank to be used where most needed. Mail to PO BOX. 

 Online: Go to www.wbfglobal.org to give in two ways 

o PayPal: Look for the PayPal button on our home page to give through this way.  

o Debit/Credit Card: You can give through the PayPal option even if you don’t have an 

account.  

ALL ONLINE DONATIONS WHETHER THROUGH PAYPAL OR CREDIT CARD WILL GO TO THE 

ANGELS OF LOVE, INC. ACCOUNT AND WILL BE USED WHERE MOST NEEDED UNLESS 

OTHERWISE SPECIFIED.  

 

If you have any questions about AOL and its ministries, please feel free to email Luke Everett 

at sanlucasrsm@gmail.com or the official email for Angels of Love, Inc.: 

wordbecamefleshglobal@gmail.com 

Love because of Jesus, 

Lucas Nash Everett 

 

Prayer Night 

On March 1st, we started our first official prayer night for the Deaf 

community at our women’s home. Our goal for these monthly gatherings is 

to be a place of refuge and renewal for the Deaf. It has since become a 

sweet time of fellowship, community, and storytelling. 

Karen García 
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